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Cumberland County ABC Board

March 13, 2017
Regular Meeting

Main Office, 1705 Owen Drive, Fayetteville, NC 28304

PRESENT:
Johnson Chestnutt, Chairman

Wade Hardin, Vice-Chairman


Terri Thomas, Board Member


Bob Lewis, Board Member


Frances Jackson, Board Member


Neil Yarborough, Attorney


David Horne, General Manager


Rick Libero, Assistant Chief Law Enforcement

Debbie Disbrow, HR Director

Carolyn Parker, Finance Officer/Secretary
Mr. Chestnutt called the meeting of the Cumberland County Alcoholic Beverage Control Board to order at 6:02 PM.

Mr. Chestnutt asked were there any agenda adjustments.  There were none.
Mr. Chestnutt asked were there any announcements.  Mr. Chestnutt reminded the Board members to turn in their registration forms for the NABCA conference in Marco Island, FL, May 22-25, 2017.
Required Reading
Mr. Chestnutt read the required reading statutes GS 18B-201. The Board members did not have any conflicts of interest pertaining to the meeting.  

Mr. Chestnutt asked for the approval of February 13, 2017 minutes. 

MOTION: Mr. Hardin moved that the Board accept the February 13, 2017 minutes as mailed.
SECOND: Mr. Lewis
VOTE: Unanimous

Law Enforcement Report

Mr. Chestnutt asked for the approval of the February 2017 Law Enforcement Reports in the package. 
Mr. Libero said there were 182 store visits. The agents participate in Downtown Alliance “Entertainment District” ordinance development. They also closed habitual larceny cases and charged robbery in Federal court. 
MOTION:  Ms. Thomas moved to approve the February 2017 Law Enforcement Reports in the package.  

SECOND:  Mr. Lewis
VOTE: Unanimous

General Manager’s Report

Mr. Chestnutt asked for the approval of the February 2017 General Manager’s reports.
Mr. Horne said the State was up 6.15% in January and we were up 1.1%. Mr. Horne said he has started ordering new items for the Raeford Road store to increase the variety of stock in preparation of Hoke County opening their new store.  

Mr. Horne said the February sales were down $49,586 and year to date was up $1,335,275. The State was down in February and one of the reason we lost a day due to 2016 being a Leap year. We lost a Wednesday which equates to $65K to  $75K in sales. Over-the-counter sales were down $25,674 and Mixed Beverage sales were down $23,912.  
Mr. Horne said March sales are up $137K over last year for the first ten days of the month. We should make up in sales for the lost in February. 
MOTION:  Mr. Hardin moved that the Board accept the February 2017 General Manager’s report.

SECOND:  Ms. Thomas
VOTE:  Unanimous

NEW BUSINESS

Group Insurance – Health

Mr. Chestnutt said the Blue Cross Blue Shield NC premium for the employee increased $2.88 from $57.50 to $60.38.  The question is does the Board want to pick up the increase?  Mr. Hardin said we voted last month and approved the increases to the employees and the Board as presented by Mr. Sydor.  The Board concurred that the employees pay the additional $2.88 monthly increase for the health insurance. 

Mr. Chestnutt asked for a motion to adjourn.

MOTION: Ms. Thomas moved to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 6:40 PM. 

______________________________

Chairperson



